
YCRCC’s New Headquarters  

Nice new tables and chairs 
have been purchased and are 
being put to good use.  One 
fact is certain, and that is our 
new HQ is accomodating many 
more attendees at our meetings 
than our previous HQ could. 
 

Angie Roddan, former Sutter 
County Central Committee 
Secretary, presented our new 
HQ with a housewarming 
present.  It is a nifty stuffed 
elephant named Trumpet. 
 

September Meeting 
Highlights 
 

Seth Stemen, 
MJUSD Trustee, 
gave an update on 
the affect AB1955 
can have on parental 
rights.   

Florentina DiGennaro 
reported that teachers, because 
of AB1955 are fearful of losing 
their jobs if they buck the 
Democrat’s efforts to keep 
parents in the dark when 
regards to children having 
gender issues. 
 

AB1955 is a terrible law that 
deserves to be ignored.  If CA 
can ignore and openly violate, 
Federal laws against marijuana, 
then a precedent has been set 
for Yuba County to openly 
ignore AB1955.  What is good 
for the goose is good for the 
gander. 
 

Johanna Lassaga announced 
that signs are now free.  It is 
better to have them displayed 
than sitting in our HQ. 
 

Upcoming Events 
Please visit our website for a 
list of upcoming events.  
 

YCRCC in Action  
Public Meetings 
YCRCC held public meetings at 
Pioneer Hall in Wheatland, and 
at our HQ in Marysville.  The 
purpose of the meetings was to 
select candidates for YCRCC to 
endorse.  In advance of the 
meetings, Kristina Villanueva 
mailed questionaires to all the 
Republican candidates.   
 

Only registered Republicans 
can be endorsed by YCRCC.  
Each candidate at the meetings 
gave a brief presentation as to 
why they should be elected.  
This was followed by questions 
from Johanna Lassaga and 
other voting members of 
YCRCC. 

With only voting members of 
YCRCC present, there was 
discussion as to which 
candidates YCRCC should 
endorse.  It was refreshing to 
have some first-time 
Republican candidates run for 
school boards, city councils, 
and water districts.   
 

Some incumbents, because of 
their soft positions on 
conservative issues, were not 
endorsed.  Others were not 
endorsed because they did not 
show up at the meeting nor 
return the questionnaires that 
were sent to them.   
 

A list of YCRCC endorsed 
candidates will be added to our 
website. 
 

Our HQ is staffed M-F 
Kristina Villanueva is 
managing the office.  There are 
now 7 iPads at the office to 
register voters and to make 
phone calls.  Kristina made an 
excellet video to show how 
easy it is to use an iPad to 
make phone calls.   
 

Kristina and folks who 
volunteer to staff the office are 
making astounding numbers of 
phone calls to help get 
Republicans to vote this 
November.  

Rob and Laura Drown made 
almost 700 calls in one day! 
Every vote is important, and 
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this effort will help to have 
many more votes to be cast.  
 

Opposition to School Bonds 
YCRCC is 
actively 
opposing these 
Plumas Lake 
bonds.  If all 

these bonds pass, the property 
taxes in Plumas Lake will go up 
$144 per $100K of assessed 
value.  These proposed bonds 
are on the ballot after Plumas 
Lake residends voted against 
similar Measures V and W 
Bonds in the March Primary. 
 

The Wheatland School District 
Supervisor makes more than 
the Govenor in salary and 
benefits.  If more money is 
needed for schools, trimming 
costs should be the first 
consideration.  If Plumas Lake 
chooses to form a separate 
high school district by passing 
these bonds, then a lot of tax 
dollars will be spent on a newly 
created Superintendent and 
other overhead positions. 
 

Wheatland Vendor Night 

Johanna Lassaga and Martin 
Heatlie with YCRCC endorsed 
candidates for Wheatland City 
Council Brian and John Abe, 
and for Marysville City Council 
Cody Walker.  It was a good 
evening for the Swag Trailer. 
Lots of yard signs were given to 
folks.  
 
 

Nevada 
County  
Laura 
Loomer 
Fund 
Raiser 

Rebekah Carlson was the 
event’s barkeeper.  She also 
gave the Invocation.  
 

Meet Christine Spitzer  
     YCRCC District 2 

After she retired in 2021, 
Christine moved from Arizona 
to California to be closer to her 
2 children and 7 grandchildren.  
She looked for the local GOP 
group and found our YCRCC.  
At her first meeting, she was 
very impressed with the energy 
and enthusiasm of the Chair, 
Johanna Lassaga, and 1st 
Vice Chair, Rebekah Carlson. 
 

Rebekah wasted no time in 
asking her to become involved 
with YCRCC, which she gladly 
did, and she soon became a 
voting member, and a Delegate. 
 

Christine loves our country, 
and the people in the USA.  
Her parents immigrated from 
Germany to Dayton, Ohio in 
1957.  A wonderful group of 
people from a Lutheran Church 
in Dayton sponsored their entry 
into this country. They bought 
her family a home and filled it 
with food, furniture, and clothes. 
They helped her father find 
employment and helped get her 
family settled in.  It took her 
only 6 months to learn English.  
She will always be grateful for 
what these kind people did for 
her family. 
 

Christine’s deceased husband 
was in the Navy for 20 years.  
He was a Vietnam veteran.  He 
also loved this country and 
helped her to understand that 
we have a responsibility to 
maintain all that is so wonderful 
in our country.   
 

Christina is sad to see that our 
current government 
administration is on the path to 
socialism and communism.   
 

She wants to do whatever she 
can to help turn this around.  
She has been helping in our 
new HQ and maintains our 
database.  She has walked for 
candidates and has made 
phone calls.  In her words:  “I 
will never give up hope 
because God is with us.” 
 

How YOU can help 
Visit our website for how you 
can help restore California. 
 

Executive Committee  
 

Chair  
Johanna Lassaga 

ycrcc.chair@gmail.com 
(530) 701-2770 
 

First Vice Chair  
Rebekah Carlson 
ycrcc.vicechair@protonmail.com  
(530) 755-6205 
 

Second Vice Chair 
Tom Pessoa 
tpessoa@succeed.net 
(530) 812-5136 
 

Secretary 
Kristina Villanueva 
 

Treasurer 
Florentina DiGennaro 


